Farmington Dog Park Coalition

Monthly Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, August 20, 2013 - 7:00PM – Senior Center
Present; Jen Scarritt, Nicole DeLong, Jerry Hancock, Linda Sekula, Anita Schwager, John Scarritt, Mike Demicco, Edie McClure

The meeting commenced with reports from the committees;

Membership Committee – Linda reiterated that the Farmington Dog Park Coalition will have a table at the Unionville Festival at the end of September.   She has reiterated that after the group’s informal presentation to the TPZ, we will begin dividing the registered dog list and contacting those individuals for awareness of our group’s mission, as well as for support.
Fundraising Committee – Jen reported that two new members have joined the fundraising committee, Stewart Miller and Chalise Ross.  The committee has not yet met as a group.  The committee is waiting until after the informal presentation to the TPZ and possibly until after the formal presentation to the Town Council.

Public Relations Committee – Jen reported that Chalise’s husband will not be able to assist the group with creating the website due to his other obligations.   Anita said that she spoke to him, as they are on the UVIA committee together, and he gave Anita a contact that might be of help.  Anita will connect with that person. 

Park Construction Committee – Jerry reported that during the initial meeting of the committee they set priorities for the committee.  At their meeting the committee discussed the basic design of the park, posting boards, structures, fencing, and mulch.  They suggested that a third section, beyond the small dog and large dog sections, be considered.  The third section would serve as an area for dogs that don’t get along well with other dogs (but still need exercise), injured dogs (that shouldn’t interact with other dogs), and can also serve as a “time out” area for dogs who are playing too rough.  They plan to schedule another meeting.  They have not yet selected a chairperson.  
Financial Committee – Nicole reported that her and Edie have communicated via email and Nicole is moving forward with gathering information for the 501c3.  She found that in order to apply, the FDPC group would need to establish by-laws and elect a Board of Directors, as well as maintain formal minutes of the Board meetings.  She asked another dog park group if they will provide our group with a copy of their by-laws.  She had not heard back as of our group meeting.  John volunteered to help Nicole establish the by-laws.   Nicole also asked other groups how they track donations, ie if they use an Excel spreadsheet or an accounting program like Quickbooks, and who is responsible, is it the Fundraising Chairperson or the Treasurer.  She had not heard back yet.  But in response to how our group would do so, John suggested that the by-laws would determine this.  The by-laws would also determine the Board of Directors positions, with detailed explanation of their responsibilities.  At that point, our group could hold elections and then vote for those positions.   It was suggested that once created, the Board would meet at the same time (third Tuesday of every month) as the current FDPC group.  The meetings would be open to all and if necessary, there would be Executive Sessions if the Board needed to meet privately.
Officer Elections topic was discussed at the same time as the Financial Committee report.

Jen reported on the August 20th morning meeting with the following people; Kathy Eagen, Liz Dolphin, Priscilla Peele, Rob Phillips, Jen Scarritt, Jerry Hancock, and Edie McClure.  The meeting was designed to review the informal presentation to TPZ and obtain feedback.  She reported that the town officials gave constructive criticism of the presentation.  Kathy suggested that we add another column called “Management Plan.” The column should include the topics of turf, waste removal, integrated pest management, dispute resolution, and continuous cost.  Liz provided updated maps, which Jen showed during our group meeting.  The map shows the larger area that will be requested, to include a separate parking area from the Parks and Recreation parking.  At the town meeting, Edie announced that our group would have assistance from the Master Gardener program as well as the State Extension services at UCONN.  The town officials felt positively about this news.  It was suggested that our group invite the three closest property owners to the informal TPZ presentation.  Our group decided that we would do so and Jerry and Edie volunteered to contact them.  Jerry mentioned that the town officials brought up the topic of liability and that its similar to a dog being on any town owned property.
Old Business  - Jen reviewed the “To Do” list from our July meeting.  Jen sent a copy of the FDPC proposal and our mission statement to Nicole.  Anita contacted the town for a CD of the registered dog list but they don’t have that capability.  Nicole has not yet contacted Stewart Miller’s sister.  Jerry has not yet contacted local landscapers.  Jen contacted Chalise Ross’ husband.  Jen emailed the committees with the contact info of all members of those committees.  Jen added “New Business” to the end of the agendas.  Jen wrote a synopsis to be included in the monthly reminder emails.
New Business – Jen showed the name and logo that Stewart Miller created for the dog park.  Our group will later determine if we use this name/logo or if we hold a competition, in which this would be entered, to finalize the dog park name/logo.  John said that our group might need hazard insurance to cover any damages to the park, in addition to the town’s liability insurance.  

At the end of the meeting, a To-Do list was created:

· Email pictures of other dog parks to Nicole (Jen)

· Contact website designer who was referral by Chalise Ross’s husband (Anita)

· Create by-laws (Nicole and John)

· Contact local landscapers to see if can do site plan (Park Construction Committee)

· Invite the three closest property owners to our group’s informal presentation to TPZ (Jerry and Edie)

